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The nursery school/Rainbow class is closed from 29th March until 16th April for the Easter Break.

Dear Parents/Carers,
In my attempt to reduce the amount of paper we send out to parents, my newsletters have become more frequent in the form of the Sunday night emails. If you do not receive my weekly email then please either pass your email address on to your child’s key person or email me at head.1006@headington-nurs.oxon.sch.uk.
We have had a really busy, fun term at Quarry. The children have been focusing on traditional tales. They have particularly enjoyed the ‘Three Billy Goats Gruff‘ and a lot of the repetitive language from the story has been observed transferring into their play.
All of the children have been having a Forest School experience fortnightly. We are so excited to be starting to use our new site in the Forest area of Holy Trinity church. At Quarry we very much believe that outdoor learning is as important as the indoor. Children who have regular Forest School sessions increase in their self- belief, confidence, learning capacity, enthusiasm, communication and problem-solving skills and emotional well-being. We are very fortunate to have two level 3 trained Forest School leaders, who guide the planning and delivery of the sessions.
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26th March 2018
Headington Quarry Foundation Stage School
Spring  Newsletter 
‘Where every child is known, valued and respected’.

Resilience, resourcefulness, reflectiveness.
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PTA news

We are so fortunate to have an active and amazing PTA. They have produced a fantastic story sack library, which has been very well used so far.
A huge thank you to everyone who has supported our fundraising events this year so far. Cake sales, curry and quiz nights, obstacle courses on bikes and the Easter raffle. All of the money raised will go towards buying new bikes for all, having living eggs in June, contribute towards the farm visit in April and new Forest school equipment which all groups will be using.
The next event will be the bring and share lunch on the 9th June. This is a family event on a Saturday, where each family brings a dish or a plate of food to share as a big picnic. You are then entertained with singing and maypole dancing, from the children. If we are lucky the Morris dancers will be performing too.[image: ]Saturday, where each family brings a dish/plate of food to share and we have a big picnic. The children entertain us with singing and Maypole dancing and if we are lucky the Morris Dancers will join us. Save the date 
Below 

Safeguarding 
“Safeguarding children and young people is everyone’s business.”
If you have any safeguarding concerns the designated safeguarding leads are, Natalie Wilson (Headteacher), Kelly Welch (Daycare Coordinator) and Katherine Cooper (Dragonfly teacher).

We do not allow mobile phones to be used on the school site. This is to safeguard the children and families. Thank you for your cooperation with this.

If you are sending someone else to pick your child up please let your key person know or phone the school office.


Parental Survey

Thank you to all of you who filled out our annual parental survey. Your opinions of what we do well and where we need to improve are really important to the staff and to the governing body. The survey is still open and will close this Thursday. We are trying to increase the amount of returns from last year. If you haven’t already had your say about the strengths and areas for development of the school, please either get a paper copy or fill out an online survey here

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/65SLRZS

Thank you.
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We thoroughly enjoyed the performance from the Rainbow class of their Easter songs. Amazing storytelling of the Easter stories and we particularly enjoyed the Spring chicken song! The children put a smile on all of our faces.
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Exploratory learning through play
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Session timings
Our school sessions start at either 8.30, 9.00am or 12.30pm. The doors are open for 10minutes after the starting time. If you arrive after the main doors have closed you will, from after Easter have to wait in reception until the group time has finished (9.00am/9.30am/1.00pm). The reason for this is the effect on the rest of the group that continual interruptions have. The key person careful plans group time according to the needs of the group and a lot of direct teaching happens during this time. If your child is consistently late they are missing a crucial part of their session. Anyone arriving or collecting late or early must sign the yellow folder so we know who is in the building for fire procedures. Registers close approximately 15 minutes after the session has started. Group times after Easter will start to increase in length and complexity in readiness for school
If you are having problems with getting your child to their group on time, please speak to your key person.
Parking
Thank you for your considerate parking for the past couple of weeks. Hopefully as the weather improves, more people will cycle or walk to school. Please remember that the staff car park is not for parents to park in
Just a reminder, that we do not have permission to park in the Mason’s Arm car park. The yellow lines at the front of the school indicates no parking or waiting to ensure the children’s safety







Home toys
Please can toys be left at home. We have had lots of upset children when toys go missing or when other children play with them. Thank you.

Volunteers
We will be looking for volunteers for Forest School sessions after the Easter break. Please see your key person if you are able to spare some time to help on a Tuesday or Thursday.
We would also love to have parent volunteers in the nursery sessions, whether it be to sit on the sofa and read stories, to cook with small groups of children or play games with the children. If you are able to spare some time please talk to your child’s key person.
                        Catering 
Our new catering company ‘Caterlink’ has been in place now for the past three weeks. We have been trialing their exciting menu, whilst deciding which foods the children are enjoying.
The new menu will be available for you to view after Easter. We will also be holding some parent taster sessions so watch out for more information about that. 
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Daycare News
We have spaces in our lovely daycare provision, before school, after school or to top up a 15 hour place.
Daycare runs throughout the holidays for children aged 3-8years. We will be taking bookings after Easter for the May half term holiday.
28th-1st June Half term holiday
We are then open all through the Summer apart  from the week commencing the 6th August and week commencing 13th August. We also run daycare on INSET days. If your child is moving on to another school, we would still love for you to use our daycare facility in the holidays or INSET days. 
Speak to Kelly or Linda for more information

Dates for your diaries
16th April- Term 5 starts
24th April- Farms2Ewe visit to school
7th May- Closed Bank holiday
8th May- Photographer in school
17th May- Phonics workshops
24th May-PTA meeting 
28th-1st June- Half term
4th June- School closed INSET day (daycare open)
9th June- Bring and share lunch/picnic
11th June- Living eggs arrive
24th July- Leavers assemblies
25th July- Last day of the Summer Term
4th and 5th September- INSET days, school closed- daycare open
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